

Recreation & Transportation Special Service District

MINUTES

March 16, 2022

Attending:

Jeff Stott, Mike Noel, Kelly Stowell, Tony Wright, Bart Battista, Clayton Cutler,

Taylor Glover, Andy Gant, Byard Kershaw (phone in)

Absent:

Lance Jackson.

Call to order: Tony Wright - Chairman

Mike made a motion to approve the minutes of 01-19-2021 Recreation & Transportation meeting. Seconded by Bart, the minutes were approved.

Tony followed up on the second agenda item, it was the public meetings training and certification. He asked if everyone could make sure they get that done and email the certificate to Clayton.

Clayton gave an update on the financials. He just paid UCIP for our insurance. He had some checks for Tony and Andy to sign. The checks were for various invoices and to the board members for meeting compensation.

Kelly Stowell gave an update on some trails. He was requesting \$25,000 for the trailhead for the Kanab City connector trailhead. He did receive a grant from outdoor recreation for the trails and this would be in matching funds from the RTSSD. There will eventually be some bathrooms at the trailhead. Kelly explained where the trailhead is located at, in the neighborhood of Country Estates. Bart asked that if there will eventually be bathrooms, where will they be getting some of those funds from. Kelly said they have no plans for that money. Kelly explained that the bathrooms will be right around \$100k. There was a little bit of back and forth on the bathroom designs. Bart made a few suggestions on how to secure some funding and by doing so it will actually help get the project moving for securing a bathroom plan. Mike and Bart talked a little more on how busy that trail is and suggested getting the word out to residents on picking up after their pets and cleaning up their own trash. Tony entertained a motion to approve the \$25,000

from the RTSSD. Mike made a motion, Bart seconded the motion and the motion was approved for the \$25,000.

Next item was the East Zion Trails Phase II and a request from the RTSSD for \$25,000. Kelly stated that it will be on private property but it will be open to the public. The Zion Park Forever Project has requested the funding. It will be a pretty big project and great for the public visitor use. There will ultimately be 3 main trailheads, and this specific trailhead will be right off the North Fork road, and will make the connection up in Zion Ponderosa. Mike had a few more clarifying questions for Kelly. He wanted to know if the trails were going to be paved. Kelly said that no, but they will keep the trail maintained at about 3 ft. wide and it will be in good shape. Mike made a motion to appropriate the funds for the East Zion Trails Phase II. Bart seconded the motion, and the motion was approved.

RTSSD meeting was adjourned at 10:35am

Tony Wright - RTSSD Chair

Clayton Cutler - KCPLD